
 

CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE 
CITY COUNCIL 

 
 
       
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: All Councilors 
 
FROM: Chris Sylvan, Neighborhood Liaison Office of Neighborhood 

Coordination 
 

SUBJECT: Civilian Police Oversight Agency Board (CPOAB) Annual 
Performance Evaluation of the Agency’s Executive Director 

 
DATE: March 18, 2022 
 

 

 

Pursuant to the requirements of §9-4-1-7(C) of the Police Oversight Ordinance the 

Civilian Police Oversight Agency Board (CPOAB) shall provide the City Council, the 

Mayor, and the Chief of Police an annual performance evaluation of the Executive 

Director (ED) of the Agency. The evaluation for 2021 will not occur because the agency 

was without a permanent ED from November 2021 to the end of the year. And currently 

the agency is working with an interim director.  

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chris Sylvan 
Neighborhood Liaison 
Office of Neighborhood Coordination 
Albuquerque City Council 
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